
 

                                                     
• We were able to spend the 

holidays with both of our 

families! 

• A vehicle was made available 

to us for our furlough travels! 

• We reached 100% of support 

last year despite the 

pandemic. 

   

• Travel safety as we go and 

report to our supporting 

churches. 

• Our church family in Brazil 

as our town is going back into 

lockdown mode. 

Cell # (513) 781-9455 

 

Financial support for our ministry can be 

sent to our home church at the address 

below. 

                                                                                  November/December 2020 

Dear supporting churches and friends, 

    Happy New Year to you all! Last year was a time of difficulty for many, 

and we feel so blessed that through it all, we have so many faithful 

supporters, both in prayer and giving. God was gracious to us and gave us 

more blessings and financial support beyond our expectations! 

 
   We have officially started our furlough meetings within the last week. 

Meetings started for us the last Sunday in December, and our schedule will 

continue to be quite full throughout our next 4 months here. We realize 

that this timeframe does not allow us the opportunity to visit all supporting 

churches during this furlough, especially those towards the western part of 

the U.S.  If we are unable to visit your church in person, please let us know 

if we can connect to your church during our time here via Zoom, 

WhatsApp, or whatever your church may use. 

    

   January and February will be filled with meetings in MO, KS, GA, SC, 

TN, KY, PA, and NJ. Please pray for us as we have many miles to travel 

within the first two months of meetings. Despite the many miles, we are 

very excited to see familiar faces and meet new ones along our path. 

     

     Though we are looking forward to seeing our extended church family 

here in the States, we are anxious to be back with our church family in 

Brazil. We plan on going back in May and we are praying that the local 

governments will loosen their renewed pandemic restrictions. 

 
  We thoroughly enjoyed spending the holiday season with our families in 

both OH and MO. We realize that this was such a blessing since many 

people were not able to be with their families this year. Gabriel turned 5 in 

November, Caleb turned 2 in December, and Adelyn will turn 4 in 

February. We have been watching cartoons in Portuguese often to keep the 

language somewhat fresh in our minds, which is both fun for them and us! 
Thank you again for your continued prayers and support over these last 

few years, and the last year specifically! God bless you all throughout this 

new year, even beyond your expectations! 

 
Until the next adventure! 

In His Service, 

Nick & Shaney Hilliard   
 


